CROSS COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
 October 15, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 4:17pm by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden at the Cross County Library with five (5) Board members present; Kitty Bingham, George Anne Draper, Carolyn Imboden, Reta Ragland and Joy Shepherd plus; John Paul Myrick, East Central Arkansas Regional Library System Director, and Claire Miller, Cross County Library Branch Manager. 
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

There were no minutes to be accepted at this time.
Public Participation and Communications:
There was no public participation at this time.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The August 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

Carolyn Imboden suggested that the Board of Trustees turn over the financials to John Paul to evaluate.  Director John Paul Myrick commented that he did have some comments concerning the financial reports.  He usually looks at the bottom line when viewing financials and though we are overspent in several columns, we should finish the year in good standing.  He did discuss several of over spent columns and stated that line item reports for all of the overspent columns would be provided if desired.  He also said that spending would be cut in certain areas until January 2013.   
Kitty Bingham moved to accept the August 2013 Cross County Library Financials as presented. Joy Shepherd seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.
The September 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed.  

Carolyn Imboden reminded the Trustees that the overspending would have continued into the September Financial Reports.  Director John Paul Myrick presented the current checking balance and expected balance after payroll and bills have been deducted.  There was discussion about cashing in a CD to help cover expenses until the large millage check is received.

Director John Paul Myrick recommended that the Board of Trustees to approve the possibility of cashing in a CD for $20,000 to cover payroll and other expenses prior to receiving the millage check and distributing excess funds to other CD accounts.  Reta Ragland moved to approve the possible cashing in the CD.  Kitty Bingham seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.  
Operation Reports: 

The September 2013 Cross County Library Statistics were presented and discussed.  

Carolyn Imboden mentioned the Board’s concern about the drop in Cross County statistics over the past three months and expressed hope that things would be better now that a new Director is in place.  Director John Paul Myrick mentioned that the e-book circulation was not included in the statistics report.  Claire Miller said it was because they are not checked out through TLC.  There was discussion about DVD circulation and the popularity of Freading.  John Paul mentioned the possibility of joining an e-book consortium. Library programming was also discussed.         
Staff Reports:

Claire Miller first thanked the Trustees for giving the staff the opportunity of going to a library conference.  She reported on who attended the conference and future programming plans.  She also gave an e-rate update and asked for the Trustees approval to sell extra Summer Reading Program t-shirts for $5.00 each to make some money back.  The auditor will be contacted to make sure this is legal.  Carolyn Imboden said to try and sell the shirts and donate the rest to food pantry’s and workshops in the area so they are being used in some way.  The library advertisement is worth it.    
Unfinished Business:
Reta Ragland mentioned that discussion concerning the Parkin Branch Library had been previously tabled.  Claire Miller printed off the circulation statistics from September 2012 thru September 2013 and then presented the statistics for discussion.  John Paul suggested that the discussion resume at the December 2013 meeting.  All were in agreement.  
New Business:
Bank Signatures – Kitty Bingham motioned for John Paul Myrick to be added as a signatory to the accounts of the and that Ms. Mercer be removed.  Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried. 
At this time, a special ECARLS Session was called.
ECARLS – Bank Signature – Kitty Bingham motioned for John Paul Myrick to be added as a signatory to all East Central Arkansas Regional Library System accounts and that Ms. Mercer be removed.  Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
ECARLS – Health Insurance Agreement – In the employment contract between John Paul Myrick and the East Central Arkansas Library System, the Trustees agreed to pay for John Paul Myrick’s health insurance.  John Paul’s insurance from West Virginia will lapse October 31, 2013.  He asked that the board approve a COBRA payment beginning November 1, 2013 in the amount of $499.  Joy Shepherd motioned for East Central Arkansas Regional Library System to begin paying for John Paul’s health insurance November 1, 2013.  Kitty seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.   The ECARLS session was ended at this time.

2012 Audit Findings – John Paul presented the 2012 audit findings for Cross County Library.  There was discussion about segregation of duties and receipting millage funds in the proper year when they are received in the next year. John Paul explained that Claire had appropriately responded to the auditors, and explained that the delays in receipt of payments from the County Treasurer quite often creates such situations.     
Trustee Comment Period: 
Reta Ragland asked if the hourly wages for all employees were available from last 2012 to the present and also current wages due to raises.  John Paul Myrick said this information was public record but he did not have the information at this time.  Reta said this was fine but she would like this information.  She also asked about audit findings.  ECARLS audits were discussed as well, with the possibility that an ECARLS audit be commissioned.
Adjournment: 

George Anne Draper made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Reta Ragland seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:45pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library
